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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #: 2020110281

Project Title: Delano to Pixley 6-lane with Pavement Rehabilitation

Lead Agency: California Department of Transportation (Caltrans)

Contact Name: Jason Adair

I jason.adair@dot.ca.gov

Emai Phone Number: 559 383-5939
Project Location: Delano CA to Pixley CA Tulare
City County

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The project is on State Route 99, from post miles 56.4 to 57.6 in Kern County, and post miles 0.0 to 13.5 in Tulare
County. State Route 99 is currently a 4-lane divided highway throughout the Tulare County portion of the project limits. It

is proposed to construct an additional lane, shoulder and concrete barrier in the existing median and rehabilitate the
pavement.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

Vehicle Miles Traveled

Based on the induced Vehicle Miles Traveled analysis, the project would increase Vehicle Miles Traveled by 47,706,213
after the deductions for truck Vehicle Miles Traveled.

Mitigation Measures

Caltrans would provide funding in the amount of $360,000 to subsidize the vanpool program at the Tulare County
Regional Transit Agency for a two-year period.

Caltrans would provide funding in the amount of $252,000 to subsidize expansion of the vanpool program at the Kings
County Regional Transit Agency for a one-year period.

Caltrans would provide 20 years of funding in the amount of $2,885,000 to subsidize the roundtrip bus service for Route
15 at Kings Area Regional Transit.

Caltrans would collaborate with local agencies in the San Joaquin Valley to prepare the Comprehensive Multimodal

Corridor Plan, which would prioritize identifying managed lane and mode shift opportunities in the corridor that would
lead to reduced Vehicle Miles Traveled.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

California Department of Fish and Wildlife
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